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Dear Jason: 

In my letter to you of December 15,2000 concerning recent changes in costs that should be 
considered in the staffs eamings analysis of the year 1999, I made an error that was not caught until 
recently. That error is of substantial magnitude and, as such, I am writing you to make the necessary 
corrections. 

If you will refer to Item No. 3(b) on Page 2 of my December 15,2000 letter, I discussed the 
fact that Aloha Utilities, Inc. was recently ordered by the Southwest Florida Water Management 
District to reduce pumping from its Seven Springs wells. As a result, the Utility was required to 
obtain additional purchased water from its only other available source, bulk purchases fiom Pasco 
County. Attached to that letter as Exhibit “D” was a calculation of the increased cost related to these 
increased water purchases. Unfortunately, during my reading of this and preparation of the lead 
schedule calculating the annual cost of this change, I inadvertently transposed twelve months of 
average daily gallonage figures and used the total as though it were a yearly total. A detailed review 
of the subordinate schedules attached to Exhibit “D” will clarify this for you. The net result is a 
substantial understatement of the amount of water that the Utility will have to bulk purchase fiom 
Pasco County, in order to come into compliance with its water use permit. Instead of 9,806,775 of 
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The Utility has not yet received its December bill from Pasco County for bulk water 
purchases. However, as a result of monitoring its well pumpage, the Utility has determined that it 
reduced its pumping from the wells down to the maximum allowed under its permits. During that 
period of time, the Utility has also read the bulk meters utilized for bulk purchases from Pasco 
Count, and has determined that it utilized 3 1,3 17,000 gallons of water through those bulk purchase 
meters. This results in an additional cost for this one month alone, of $68,900 in purchased water. 
Given this experience in the first month, we anticipate that the estimated $655,000 annual increase 
in purchased water cost, is a very conservative estimate of the increased cost that the Utility will 
incur. 

If you have any questions concerning this additional cost that should be considered in the 
staffs analysis of earnings for the Seven Springs water system, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
Otherwise, I trust that the staff will consider this known change in cost of operations in any analysis 
performed by technical stdf. 

Sincerely , 

FMD\tmg 
cc: Blanca S. Bayo, Director 

Bart Fletcher 
Ralph Jaeger, Esq. 
Bob Crouch, P.E. 
Ms. Connie Binford 
Tricia Merchant, CPA 
Mr. Mike Wetherington 
Stephen G. Watford, President 
Robert C. Nixon, CPA 
David W. Porter, P.E. 
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